
 

 

03/22/2023 

Testimony for House Bill (H.B.) 2005 

 

 
 

Dear Representatives of Oregon, 

I oppose House Bill 2005. Under the current literature as written by the sponsors of this 

Bill, it will make law abiding citizens who have gone through the approval process of the 

National Instant Criminal background check system, and who lawfully possess these 

“undetectable firearms” a criminal. The implications of potentially criminalizing up to 

70,000+ registered gun owners in Oregon are injudicious. 

For example: if a person who purchased a stripped lower receiver (a non-operational 

firearm that needs numerous components to make operatable) that has a serial number 

engraved and has gone through a background check system, as described by the 

language written by the sponsors of H.B. 2005, it would make illegal to own solely 

based off the physical features of a lawfully registered serialized firearm.  

The continuation of senseless Bills as brought forth by the anti-2A Oregon State 

Legislating Democrats, is remarkably moronic. Stop wasting tax payer money to push 

your agenda on to those who do not wish to be involved with your anti-Constitutional 

ways. I Oppose House Bill 2005 and ask those with voting leverage to do the same!  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Omar Obeid (Owner) 

Patriot Firearms of Oregon  

10246 NE Halsey Street 

Portland, Oregon  97220 

P. (971) 322-4238 

Email: info@patriotfirearmsoregon.com 


